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WESTERN ILLINOIS UNIVERSITY FACULTY SENATE  

Regular Meeting, 22 October 2024, 4:00 p.m. 

Via Zoom and in Union Capitol Rooms 

A C T I O N   M I N U T E S 

SENATORS PRESENT IN PERSON: J. Albarracin, D. Allwardt, E. Asare, B. Bellott, B. Brewer, D. Brown, C. 
Chadwell, D. Gravitt, D. Hunter, D. McArthur, J. McKenzie, A. Melkumian, B. Petracovici, J. Robinett, S. Turkelli, J. 
Walker, L. Wipperling, E. Woell 
 
SENATORS PRESENT VIA ZOOM:  E. Hamner, B. McDonald, R. Sharma, K. Wiseley 
 
SENATORS ABSENT: H. Elbe 
 
EX-OFFICIO : Heather McIlvaine-Newsad, Acting Parliamentarian; Interim Provost Mark Mossman  
 
GUESTS: Tom Blackford, Zaire Bradsher, Paul Bubb, Amy Burke, Amy Carr, Dennis DeVolder, Rich Filipink, 
Kishor Kapale, Rick Kuracz, Mary Lane, Sarah Lawson, Jim McQuillan, Holly Nikels, Lorette Oden, Betsy Perabo, 
Renee Polubinsky, Linda Prosise 
 
I. Consideration of Minutes 
 
 A. October 8, 2024 
  
   MINUTES APPROVED AS DISTRIBUTED 
   
II.  Announcements 
 

A. Provost's Report 
 

Interim Provost Mossman expressed his apologies to the Senate, adding that he has had a dreadful 
cold and did not prepare a report. Senator Gravitt asked if the department/school workload and 
promotion/tenure documents have been 100 percent approved by the Interim Provost and should be 
posted on school/departmental websites. Interim Provost Mossman replied they have been approved 
and can now be posted. 

 
B. Student Government Association Report   

(Zaire Bradsher, SGA Director of Academic Affairs) 
 
Mr. Bradsher reported that SGA’s Attorney General, Jeffrey Keith, is currently rewriting their 
constitution in order to ensure SGA runs smoothly. He reported that Jade Cross, SGA Director of 
Public Relations, continues making posters, advertisements, and social media posts for SGA. Mr. 
Bradsher related that Alonzo Ruffin, SGA Vice President for External Affairs, held an event called 
“Unfiltered” with Carl Ervin, Director of the Office of Justice, Inclusion, Diversity and Equity; this 
event allowed students to give their honest opinions about WIU and express any concerns or 
grievances they might have.  
 
Mr. Bradsher told senators he is working on a mental health check for faculty because he thinks 
students have a lot of resources but there are not as many for faculty. He expressed his appreciation 
for WIU’s faculty, the efforts they make, and what they do for the university. He has been in contact 
with Human Resources Executive Director Cassandra Standberry about what can be done for faculty 
and will provide Faculty Senate with more details as the plans are further developed.  

 
C. Faculty Senate Chair’s Report 
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Chair Robinett stressed that the role of Faculty Senate in relation to the Academic Program 
Elimination Review (APER) Committee is to simply populate the committee through facilitating the 
elections of members. He added that Faculty Senate is not tasked with any other aspect of APER once 
the committee is actually assembled. Chair Robinett stated that election notices have been distributed, 
and two petitions have been submitted so far; petitions are due by Friday, October 25. He explained 
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Chair Robinett was surprised at the amount of time spent talking about “policies on policies” at the 
CIUS meeting. He said Illinois State had the most comprehensive policy on policies, which was eye 
opening for him. Chair Robinett has shared ISU’s policy with WIU’s Legal Counsel Victoria Smith, 
who is coordinating a similar discussion at WIU. He offered to share this policy on policies with 
anyone who might be interested.  
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from the NCAA annually. He explained that his colleagues in the Ohio Valley Conference 
estimate this will result in a loss of revenue of about $250,000-$280,000 per year for the next 
ten years for Division I schools.  
 
Mr. Bubb recognizes that this is money that could certainly help WIU’s budget. He noted, 
however, that when WIU made the move from the Summit League to the OVC, WIU 
Athletics chose to renounce revenue sharing with the Summit League and did not receive any 
revenue funding from the OVC during the first year, as he knew they would not. He related 
that in WIU’s 
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-- were recognized as having the highest GPAs 
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4. Proposed New Policy on Adult Student Admissions 

 
Dr. Filipink explained this policy would allow WIU to admit any student who is five years 
out of high school provided the student had graduated from high school or obtained a GED. 
He said this is intended to attract non-traditional students without having them go through the 
traditional admissions process or have to look back for their high school GPA, which by the 
time students are in their 20s is probably not as relevant. 
 
NO OBJECTIONS 
 
Chair Robinett expressed his thanks to Dr. Filipink and to CAGAS for the incredible amount 
of work they do. 

 
B. Council on Curricular Programs and Instruction (CCPI) 

(Amy Burke, Chair) 
 
1. Requests for New Courses 

 
a. CS 217, Artificial Intelligence Exploration, 3 s.h. 
 

Senator Hamner asked if this course or the proposed new minor might be seen as 
precluding other departments from using their own expertise in artificial intelligence, 
generative AI, or textual composition to design curriculum that addresses Gen AI in 
their fields, or whether this course and new minor can be seen as distinct. Computer 
Sciences professor Jim McQuillan replied that the School of Education has already 
created an experimental course where they are looking at this related very specifically 
to education. He thinks Instructional Design and Technology created an AI course for 
graduate students in their field last spring. Dr. McQuillan thinks it will depend on 
what makes sense for particular areas – whether it makes sense to take one of these 
courses or something very focused on their field. Senator Hamner asked if this means 
these courses and minor would not necessarily preclude other disciplines from 
developing other appropriate AI-related courses. Dr. McQuillan responded that it 
would depend on what the focus it is; it would presumably not be a computer science 
focus if the course came from a different department but would be some other type of 
focus. Senator Hamner remarked that the connections between generative AI and 
composition practices are developing very broadly all over industry and education. 
He thinks it is important that there be room (as the university’s capacities allow) for 
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Senator Albarracin asked if Heather McIlvaine-Newsad has replaced Krista Bowers Sharpe as 
Parliamentarian. Chair Robinett responded that Parliamentarian Bowers Sharpe was unable to be 
present today, so he asked former Parliamentarian McIlvaine-Newsad if she would step in, adding 
that it is always good to see her at Senate.  
 


